
 

  

 

                             

Friday Bulletin 18th March 2022 
 
Dear Parents 
 
Good morning from sunny Keswick.  The children at Hawse End have missed their 
classmates but really enjoyed making new friends here this week.  They’ve really engaged 
with all the activities from archery to ghyll-scrambling and will have many tales to tell on 
their return.  Pictures are available to view on the school website. 
 
As I’m sure you all know, the instances of COVID are rising sharply in our locality.  Our 
school currently has 9 active cases which I discussed at length with Cumbria Public Health 
this week.  The advice received was to remind everyone of the importance of washing 
hands regularly and remaining vigilant for any symptoms.  Lateral Flow tests are still free 
until the end of this month and we recommend regular testing at present. 
 
Speak Out Stay Safe 
Our school will be participating in the “Speak Out, Stay Safe” on-line program, championed 
by the NSPCC.  For information about the program, please read the attached letter.  

 
Developing a World View –  Monday 21st March 
We are delighted to be welcoming Jane Yates from Cumbria SACRE on Monday afternoon. 
She will be working with the whole school and introducing the children to the idea of World 
Views.  The aim is to help the children to think about things from the point of view of others, 
promoting ideas such as community and compassion which are central to our school 
philosophy.  We will be working by zoom with children from other very small schools in the 
county. 

 
Class 2 – Recorders 
Class 2 have been in the privileged position of receiving specialist peripatetic music teaching 
every week from Carolyn Fyfe.  Because of this, every child at Crosby leaves our school in 
Year 6 able to read musical notation which is something I’m very proud of.  It’s certainly not 
the standard in the vast majority of other schools across the country.  In order to continue this 
musical tradition, we are asking parents of Class 2 students to continue their voluntary 
contributions of £10 per term towards the cost of this activity.  We know this is excellent value 
and we thank you for showing your appreciation.   
 
Art Workshop Class 2 – Wednesday 23rd March 
Continuing her amazing work with our school, Andi Taylor will be with Class 2 finishing their 
special project on printing next week.  We are very grateful for her inspirational contributions 
to our community. 



 

  

 

                             

Pop in and Play  
We will be having a “Pop in and Play” morning on Monday 28th March. All Children currently 
not in school or pre-school, from birth up to 5 years are welcome to join us from 9.00 until 
10.30 for lots of fun and games.  Please phone the office to let us know if you’d like to come. 
Parents must accompany children who attend. We’d be grateful if you could help pass on the 
message to anyone who you think might also like to know.  
 
Kind Regards 
 

 
 
Mr D Priestley 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
Summary of dates for your diary: 

Monday 21st March  Jane Yates 
Tuesday 22nd March  Water Safety Talk – Class 2 
Wednesday 23rd March  Art Workshop Class 2 
Friday 25th March  Fire Brigade Visit 
Monday 28th March  Pop in and Play 
Wednesday 30th March  Community Lunch (Covid Depending) 
Thursday 31st March  Tag Rugby at Bolton 
Friday 1st April   Term Ends 2pm 
Friday 22nd April   Tempest Photos Whole School & Y6 

 



 

 
  

 

                             

 
After school club   - Week beginning:  21st March 2021 
 
£4 a session or 5 for £16 (this can be split across siblings) 
Please tick which sessions you would like your child to attend: 
 
Monday –  Spring Crafts                 Thursday – Animation  
  
Tuesday –   Treasure Hunters                 Friday – Sports Club 
                                                                            
Wednesday – Art Club 
 
 
 
Monday     8.00am 8.30am              Thursday     8.00am      8.30am  
 
Tuesday     8.00am 8.30am                    Friday          8.00am      8.30am  
 
Wednesday    8.00am  8.30am         (Please circle requested time) 
 
Child’s Name ……………………………………………. 
 
I enclose £……….. To pay for …………..sessions 
 

 

Community Lunch  

I would like …………………………. places for the community lunch. I enclose £……….. (£5 per 

head) to cover the cost of the meal.  

Signed …………………………………… 


